
Aston Township Recreation Committee Meeting  
5021 Pennell Rd. 
Aston, PA 19014 
Thursday, May 3, 2012 
7:00pm 
Present:  
Chairperson: Commissioner Carol Graham 
Committee Members:  Margaret Berry, Nancy Bowden, Maureen Dillon, Kit Spayd, Jackie Willoughby 
Aston Township Administration: George L. Needles III 
 Call Meeting to Order  

Chairperson Carol Graham called the meeting to order  
1. Comments and update on Easter Bunny Brunch and Easter Egg Hunt 

The group discussed items that went well and items they felt they could improve on for 
next year’s event.  These items focused on potentially changing the food options and 
adding additional seating to accommodate a larger crowd.  The group also discussed 
limiting the amount of time between the two events, along with potentially adding a 
second Bunny.  Overall Chairperson Graham felt the committee did a wonderful job. 

2. Smiles in the Playgrounds / Discussion / Sub Committee 
Chairperson Graham feels that to continue to provide top notch programs to the 
residents of Aston Township that she should divide the duties of her committee.  The 
following job duties were assigned.  Kit Spayd was tasked with the Smiles in the 
Playground project which will be the group’s vehicle to acquire and distribute Handicap 
accessible playground equipment in the township. 
Maureen Dillon was tasked with organizing the 2012 Christmas Tree Lighting event. 
Nancy Bowden and Kit Spayd were tasked with organizing the 2013 Bunny Brunch and 
Easter Egg Hunt. 

3. Lewis H. Fisher Memorial Park Clean Up on Saturday, May 5, 2012 with CRC 
Chairperson Graham reminded the committee that the Lewis H. Fisher Memorial Park 
Clean Up will be held this Saturday in conjunction with the CRC.  All are invited and a 
picnic will be held after the event. 

4. Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony December 7, 2012 
Maureen Dillon was tasked with organizing the 2012 Christmas Tree Lighting event. 

5. Comments from the Committee Chairperson 
Chairperson Graham is excited by all the great things this group is doing.  She is 
extremely happy with her committee people. 

6. Comments by Commissioners 
Chairperson Graham relayed the message from the Board of Commissioners that they 
appreciate all the hard work.   

7. Comments by Committee Members 
The committee members would like to look into holding more events throughout the 
year.  They would like to look into hold a 4th of July community event.  At this time they 
feel it would be too short of a period of time to organize for 2012.   

8. Other Business  
The committee is currently looking into a long term storage solution to store items 
pertaining to the recreation committee. 

9. Adjournment  
Chairperson Graham adjourned the meeting. 


